
ANNOUNCEMENT 

No. 18 / 2567 

Launch E-Visa Application Platform system starting from 1 January 2025 and 

Termination of in-person Visa Applications 

In pursuance of the Royal Thai Embassy's announcement No. 17 / 2567 
dated 8 December 2024, the Embassy wishes to announce that the Embassy will launch 
an e-visa application platform starting from 1 January 2025 and will therefore terminate 
in-person visa applications at the Embassy from 25 December 2024 onward. Details 
are as follow: 

1. Visa applicants must use the new online e-visa platform to 
submit their applications: https:/ /www.thaievisa.go.th. 

2. It is no longer required for applicants to submit their passports
and original supporting documents in person at the Royal Thai Embassy. 

3. Upon approval of the e-visa application, applicants will receive 
a confirmation via email. 

4. A printed copy of the confirmation email must be presented to
the airline at the departure port and to Thai immigration upon arrival in Thailand. 

5. The Embassy accepts in-person visa applications until 
24 December 2024, and therefore there will be no visa application service from 25 to 
31 December 2524. 

For further inquiries, please reach out to the Embassy's hotline at +965 
6071 9888. 
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